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Dear Readers
Once more we are at the time of year when life
hangs in the balance. As I write the days are
still warm but it can’t last long. Soon it will be
time to bring in the tender plants and batten
down the hatches against the cold of winter. We
have celebrated our times of plenty and we
shall sit out the harsher times. We make the
most of what we have as we leave the sunny
days behind.
     As autumn comes to an end and November
nights close in we sense we are teetering on the
edge of life and death, the life of this world and
the unknown life of the world to come. At the
turn of the month we remember our loved ones
at the service of All Souls and give thanks for
lives well lived at All Saints. We hold our mem-
ories and embrace the moment. We look for-
ward with confidence to new life in this world
and the next.
     In the dark days of mid-November on Re-
membrance Sunday we honour the lives of
those who have died in battle and in time of
war, and we pray for peace. This has happened
across our land for more than a hundred years,
since the end of the First World War. This year
more than ever we grieve for loss wherever it
lies. Together we pray for war-torn communi-
ties and for the peacemakers.
     In every season we give thanks that in the
Teme Valley we have the great good fortune to
live in a place of peace and beauty where the
land is fruitful and, when the going gets rough,
we have the company of friends and neigh-
bours, a gift beyond price. 

Rev’d Sally Jones
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If your oven needs a spring clean,
Ovenmagic is the cleaning 

service for you

Ovens H Hobs H Extractors

For more details telephone
01905 700500 or 07974 807118
or visit www.ovenmagic.me

Ovenmagic is an independent 
fully insured company

Teme Valley South Contacts
Priest-in-charge: Julia Curtis 01886 853286
Assistant Curate: Jen Jones 07749 977821
LLM Reader: Pete Thorp 07917 783159
Retired clergy: Robert Barlow, Sally Jones

Churchwardens
Eastham: Celia Adams 01584 781258 
Rochford: Ann Prosser 01584 781317
Stoke Bliss & Kyre:
Hanleys: Ed Yarnold  07930 882728
Stanford: Robin Dean 01886 853295

Pastoral Team
Stanford: Lesley Dean 01886 853295
Hanleys:
Stoke Bliss: 
Rochford: Ann Prosser 01584 781317
       Jenny Barbé 01584 781298
Eastham: Mel Williams 01584 781284 

Parish Safeguarding Officer: Sue Softly 

Village Hall Bookings
Stoke Bliss & Kyre

Janet Powell, 01885 410598
stokeblisskyrevillagehall@gmail.com

Rochford – Ann Prosser, 01584 781317
Eastham – Helen Matravers, 07580 158673
Hanley – Judy Bayliss, 01886 853813
Stanford – Catherine Mawby, 07831 303792

stanfordwithorletonvillagehall@gmail.com

STAY AT
HOME

Home Support

A break can be good for everyone

We provide

•    Respite in your own home
•    Night sitting
•    Day sitting
•    Support to access the community,
      inc appointments and socialising

Get in touch for a chat or a free
no-obligation quote

Susan Grazier
T:  01299 270675 
M: 07969 673092
E:  stayathome-homesupport@live.com

Advertise your event FREE 
in TemeTalk and reach 660 

households in seven parishes

This month’s cover photograph of the view
south west from Hanley Broadheath was

taken by Tom Purchase
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From the Registers
Wedding
Our warmest congratulations to: 
Richard Hilgrove Byng Kendrick and Chloe May
Evans, married on Saturday 23rd September at St
Mary’s Church, Stanford. 
May they be blessed with a long and happy marriage.

Funerals
Our sympathy and prayers are with the family
and friends of: 
Connie and Ron Robinson – burial of ashes at St
Peter’s Church, Stoke Bliss on 1st October.
June Rosemary Tebbs – funeral service at St Peter
and St Paul’s Church, Eastham, followed by burial
in the churchyard on 23rd October.
May the souls of the departed, through the mercy of
God, rest in peace.

Just the job for you?
Do you have a few hours to spare? Do you enjoy
listening and organising? Then this could be just
right for you! We are looking for a minutes secre-
tary. Duties would involve sending agendas and
papers before the meeting, attending our meetings
(currently four or five times a year on a Saturday
morning), preparing and then circulating the min-
utes afterwards. If you think you might be able to
help please contact Rev’d Julia for a chat.

Free workshop day
Are you interested in sustainable flower arrange-
ments, how to provide a first-class welcome, sing
for fun or read confidently in a public setting?
Then book into our free workshop day on 25th
November at Stoke Bliss and Kyre village hall. We
have a great set of speakers and aim to have fun
as we brush up our skills. Lunch provided. After-
wards you may like to offer to help in one of our
churches, but this is not compulsory! 
     Contact assistanttvspcc@gmail.com to book.

Music in TVS
I’m delighted that Chloe Kenrick will start with us
this month as director of music. She will be lead-
ing one of the workshop sessions on 25th Novem-
ber and starting to prepare for Christmas. In the
light of this the national church theme for Christ-
mas of ‘follow the Star – join the song’ seems very
appropriate.

Travelling cribs or posadas
This December the ‘holy family’ in knitted form
will be travelling around Teme Valley South. See
page 18 for details of how you can sign up to host
them for a night.

Bible study
Our Bible study group continues to delve into the
book of Revelation, meeting on Friday mornings.
We will run our Advent group which will start on
1st December.  Do get in touch with Rev’d Julia if
you would like to join us.

Teme Valley Tots
Sessions continue in Rochford village hall during
November on Fridays from 10.30am to 12 noon ex-
cept half term, 3rd November. All are very wel-
come.

Rev’d Julia

A H CALDICOTT & SONS
Funeral Directors

Burials
Cremations

Chapel of Rest

15 MARKET STREET
TENBURY WELLS

01584 810281
01584 891502 after 6pm

A family run business
established 1919

Parish news

Fully insured, 14 years’ experience
07565 181554

anthony.marston@hotmail.co.uk

Gene ra l  P lumbing
Bathrooms

Hot water cylinders
Oftec approved

Oil boilers
Servicing 
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Routine and emergency emptying of domestic and commercial

throughout Herefordshire, Shropshire and Worcestershire

Call us now for your free quote

• SEPTIC TANKS
• TREATMENT PLANTS
• ALL SEWAGE SYSTEMS
• BLOCKAGE CLEARANCE
• GREASE TRAPS

Rochford 49 Club
Congratulations to this month’s 

£25 winners!

Wednesday winners
20th September  No 50    Not sold
27t September     No 28    Carol Rubery
4th October         No 46    Carolyn O’Hagan
11th October       No 58    Not sold

Saturday winners
23rd September  No 13    Robin Dean
30th September  No 52    Not sold
7th October         No 26    Carole Powell
14th October       No 48    Not sold

There are still plenty of numbers available –
why not join in? It’s just £1 per draw and the
profits are split between Rochford church and
the village hall – plus you get two chances each
week to win £25!

Remember, you must be in it to win it!
Ring Gill Smith on  

07815 030050

Teme Valley Tote
October’s draw, the seventh in this series, was
decided when Rev’d Julia Curtis rolled the dice
on 1st October to select the set of random num-
bers. Prizewinners are:

£50 – W R Austin of Lindridge (No 191) 
£30 – Family Burgoyne of Stanford (No 501)
£20 – Michael Gwilt of Stoke Bliss (No 868)

You can still take part in the tote. If you have any
queries please contact Robin Dean on 01886
853295 or email robin.c.dean@gmail.com. 

TemeTalk 
deadline 18th November

ronsmum@icloud.com 
or 01568 750665

Every Friday!
1 to 2.30pm

Hanley Village Hall
Hanley Broadheath

assistanttvspcc@gmail.com

Every Friday
during November

(except 3rd)
10.30am to 12 noon
Rochford Village HallTea and cake

Play and cuddles!
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Santa’s Magical History Tour
Start your Christmas festivities in Rochford on
Saturday 2nd December with this professional
Santa experience with a difference. Professonal ac-
tors bring their touring Santa’s Magical History
Experience to Rochford village hall with a range
of activities for all ages. The experience is de-
signed by elves with families in mind – activities,
stories and games specially created to bring the
whole family together. Even the teenagers will
have fun!
     The day starts at 11am when toddlers’
favourite Farmer Christmas and Thursday the Elf
invite the under-fives and their families for songs,
stories, puppets and Christmas wishes around the
magic wish tree. The cost is £5 (babes in arms and
registered carers free).
     In the afternoon, Santa’s Magical History Tour
is a festive experience for all the family (children,
parents, grandparents, aunties, uncles and god-
parents). Father Christmas invites you all to
Rochford village hall for a magical history tour
that will blow your woolly socks off. 
     Solve riddles and discover tales of Christmas
history with Thursday the Elf. Pit your family’s
wits and skills together in “What the Dickens?” –
a game show for all generations hosted by Mr
Charles Dickens. Your family will spend some
quality time with Father Christmas who will help
you make your own wrapping paper and place an
extra special wish on the Magic Wish Tree. All vis-
itors will receive a specially commissioned story-
book from Father Christmas.
     Time slots are 2pm, 3pm and 4pm – numbers
are limited for each time slot to ensure that every-
one has time to enjoy each part of the trail and
there is little or no queueing.
     Tickets £10, early bird (book before 30th
November) £8, family (up to six people) £40.
     Enter the village hall after dark for Chilling
Tales for Christmas, a lantern-lit evening of
spooky tales and a Yuletide tipple.  Reignite the
old tradition of gathering to share ghost stories
with host Charles Dickens, mixologist Thursday
and renowned storyteller Jacob Cracker (de-
ceased). An interactive evening of chilling tales for
Christmas and New Year served with a festive
twist. Suitable for ages 11 and over.
     Tickets £10, early bird (book before 30th
November) £8, family (up to five people) £40.
     To book for all events contact Emma on 07712
098677. Online booking available via the QR code
on page 14 (booking fee applies).

Harvest Festival
Over 30 of us sat down for a delicious supper with
wine on 8th October; so good to get together and
enjoy the company of friends and neighbours.
Many thanks to Ann for a delicious supper.
Thanks to everyone who came and to everyone
who generously donated gifts for Tenbury Food
Bank, they really will be much appreciated. 

Rochford Quiz
On Friday 10th November at 7.30pm at Rochford
village hall – for full details see page 14.

Neighbourhood lunch
Neighbourhood lunches are back! All welcome to
enjoy a sit down or takeaway two-course lunch
plus tea/coffee for just £6 on 28th November and
19th December (Christmas lunch).  Booking for
lunches is essential and takeaways should be col-
lected between 12.30 and 1pm. Please book with
Ann on 01584 781317 at least the previous week.

Church services
3rd November – Memorial Service for Dave
Hughes at 2pm
12th November – Remembrance Service, 10.50am
at Kyre church.

Christmas in Rochford
Our Christmas lunch is on Sunday 10th Decem-
ber at 12.30pm at Rochford village hall. A great
start to the festivities with a three-course lunch,
wine and crackers.  This is always popular so
please book early to avoid disappointment. £15
per head, under 12s half price, under 5s free.
     After lunch, Rochford carol service is at
3.30pm in our beautiful church decorated for
Christmas. Come along, have lunch in the village
hall and then sing well-known carols.
     We greet Christmas with a Midnight Christ-
mas service at 11.30pm on 24th December.
     Wassailing Café Church is on 31st December
starting at 9.30am in the village hall with bacon
rolls and mulled cider, followed by wassailing in
the orchard at Parsonage Farm. 

Church flower rota for November
Jennifer Gledhill, thank you!

Contacts: Ann on 01584 781317
Andrew on 07809 658484 or through the parish
WhatsApp group

RochfordRochfordRochfordRochford News
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Sue’s
Ironing Service

Collection and delivery arranged

One-off, occasional or
regular jobs catered for

Non-smoker

01584 781356
or 07971 530595

for a prompt & reliable service

Set in the beautiful grounds of Pitlands Farm Holidays
| Fully licensed | Breakfasts | Lunches | Cakes | Coffees |

| Afternoon Teas | Gardens & Grounds |
| Children’s Playground |

| Function room available with catering 
for every occasion |

Open Thursday - Sunday 9.30am - 5.00pm

www.theappletreekitchen.co.uk
info@theappletreekitchen.co.uk

Neighbourhood Lunch
Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall 

Thursday 9th November
Thursday 14th December

Welcome at 12.30pm

Telephone 01885 410641 or email
lunchkasb@aol.com if you would like to come

Stoke Bliss and Kyre
Step into Past 2023
Thank you all for the donations at the Step into
the Past Day on 7th October that put more tiles on
the roof of Stoke Bliss church. Together we raised
£150, which was excellent from a small  gathering,
as were the cakes and conversation. Many thanks
to all who helped on the day and those who came.

Kyre church cleaning
Come along to St Mary’s Kyre on Saturday 4th
November – church and churchyard from
10.30am to 12.30pm and from 1.30 to 3.30pm.  The
main task is polishing the floors and finishing off
the outside wood oiling, the inside polishing is
complete! Tea and cakes.

White poppies for peace
As usual white poppies will be available from
Kyre church (open daily) so please wear yours
with pride to remember all who were and are af-
fected by war and those who strive for peaceful
reconciliation. Wear yours alongside your red
poppy or on its own.  Leaflets about the work of
the peace groups are alongside the poppies.

Maggie Kingston

Social&Pub Night
Friday 24th November
Friday 29th December

Bar opens at 7, supper served at 8pm
Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall

Supper £5 (optional), dessert £2.50 (optional)
Reserve your meal with Julia on

sbkvillagehall@gmail.com or 01885 410368

St Michael’s Church, Oldwood Road
Tenbury Wells

Saturday 18th November, 10am to 4pm

Free entry 
Tea and coffee and cake

Details from Julie on 07807 373132 
juliear_9@hotmail.com

Christmas Art and Craft Fair
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Eastham Jottings
Church flowers and cleaning
     November  – Diana Potter
     December – Team effort

Eastham Coffee Morning
Please come to the November Coffee Morning on
1st November at 10am, hosted by Stella and Tony
Wood. The Christmas Coffee Morning will be on
6th December at 10.30, a team effort with mulled
wine, mince pies and a Christmas raffle. Make a
date for both: in November the normal meet and
chat with a small Christmas stall (Christmas cards
etc) and in December a festive morning – everyone
welcome, please come along to meet friends old
and new. 
     Thanks to everyone for supporting the October
Macmillan Coffee morning which raised £550 for
Macmillan. Special congratulations to Sylvia
Breakwell who won the “Guess the faces” quiz,
Barbara Harper who won the tea bag hurling com-
petition and Keith Epton who won this year’s
Macmillan quiz after a tie breaker!  All were
awarded Macmillan mugs sponsored by the
Memorial Hall.
     
Eastham Pub Night
Come along for a drink and a catch up on Friday
17th November at 7pm at Eastham Memorial Hall.
Everyone welcome. Look out for the usual banner.

Poppies
The tray of poppies will be in the Memorial Hall.
Please buy your poppies here.

Pumpkinfest at Harvest Festival
Congratulations to winners Colin and Tina Lord
on their amazing heaviest pumpkin weighing in at
43.12 lb (19.56 kgs) at the Harvest Festival on Sun-
day 15th October at St Peter and St Paul’s church.
The runner up was David Clarke – well done for
wonderful entries. The display of vegetables com-
petition was won by the Eastham Allotment
Scheme (Temework Ltd). Many thanks to Nicky
Webb for organising the Pumpkinfest. All the do-
nated vegetables and fruit including the winning
pumpkin were delivered to Maggs Day Centre in
Deansway, Worcester to be made into many bowls
of pumpkin soup for the homeless.  The collection
at the Harvest Festival was sent to Tenbury Food
Bank along with a donation from St Peter and St
Paul’s church.

Autumn clean
Thanks to everyone who came along on Saturday
21st October to help tidy and set the churchyard
up for the autumn/winter, and to those cleaning
the inside of the church.

Eastham Memorial Hall open evening
All village hall committees and trustees are invited
to an evening at Eastham Memorial Hall on Thurs-
day 2nd November at 7pm. The bar will be open
and representatives from halls in a 10-mile radius
and beyond are invited to hear the details of  the
new hall, meet and compare notes with other
“hallers.”  Richard Timney of Community First
will be updating on new initiatives. See Richard’s
new Facebook page for all halls in Worcestershire
and Herefordshire – Community First H&W-Vil-
lage Hall Group. 
     To register for the “hallers” evening please
email easthamcourt@icloud.com or ring Celia
Adams on 01584 781258.

Ludlow Male Voice Choir
Get ready for Christmas with seasonal songs from
Ludlow Male Voice Choir on Saturday 16th De-
cember from 7 to 9.30pm at Eastham Memorial
Hall.   See full details on page 16.

Christmas decoration workshop
Come along to Eastham Memorial Hall on Mon-
day 27th November at 6.30pm and learn how to
make a table or door decoration with Georgina
Painter Black. All materials are provided and you
take home your creation at the end. What more
could you want from an evening? Places are lim-
ited so make sure you book early to avoid missing
out. Glass of wine and nibbles included.
     £25 per person with £5 donated to the Air Am-
bulance. Please contact Celia Adams on 01584
781258 or email easthamcourt@icloud.com. 

Activities at Eastham Memorial Hall
•   Pilates, contact Sue on 07974 343609,
sue579@icloud.com for details or a taster session.
Tuesdays at 1pm and 2.15pm. 
•   Yoga, ring Zoe on 07962 981456 or see
www.zedyoga.co.uk. Wednesdays at 10am. Taster
sessions available.
•   Zumba Gold, Lucia on 07709 301030,
lu.500@live.co.uk.  12 noon, just turn up. 
•   Kung Fu, Adam on 07720 643524, for young-
sters on Saturdays at 9.30am.

Celia Adams
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Firewood
Seasoned hardwood 
or softwood mixtures

Cut and split

Barn stored

Any load size delivered

01584 881698
or

07817 691383

Hanley Happenings
It’s a small world
How far do we have to travel away from the Han-
leys before we don’t bump into our neighbours?
At Inverewe gardens in the highlands of Scotland
I heard my name and lo and behold, Robert Bar-
low and his wife were there enjoying one of Scot-
land’s special places! How bizarre!

A Night at the Races
Thanks to everyone who came to Lex’s Night at
the Races on 6th October. A great evening was had
by all!  We raised a grand total of £714.90 which in-
cludes a donation of £250 to the MND Association.

Sale of children’s toys
Sarah and Lex worked extremely hard last month
to raise funds for our village hall and a nominated
charity. Sarah’s sale of children’s clothes and toys
at the village hall was a success despite having
only a few visitors, excellent bargains were avail-
able and Sarah took £126.64 (plus a euro cent, an
Australian five pence coin and a 1966 threepenny
bit!) to bolster village hall funds. 
     Julia read a bedtime story for the children who
then ate a healthy supper whilst their mums en-
joyed tea and cake and took the opportunity to
have some “me time”.  A most enjoyable after-
noon!

Christmas Bingo
There will be Family Christmas Bingo on Saturday
16th December at 3pm at Hanley village hall.
Hamper prizes, raffle, tea and cake.

Carole Gardner

Christmas Gathering
There will be a Christmas Gathering at Hanley vil-
lage hall on Saturday 2nd December with hot re-
freshments, cake and mince pies. There will be
homemade chutneys and jams for sale. If you
would like a display or stall, please get in touch.

Nativity
Hanley Childe’s Nativity Service is on Saturday
17th December. This is always a magical service
with the children dressing up and laughing
throughout and maybe even a real animal or two,
followed by mince pies and a drink.

Hanley Village Hall
Would you like to hold an event at the hall? Per-
haps for a charity that is close to your heart, or
maybe you have an amazing talent that you would
like to share. Please get in touch and the village
hall committee will support you.

Sarah Geggie
07796 170949 

F E S T I V E  F R I D A Y  S U P P E R  C L U B  
1 5 T H  D E C  

Top notch home cooked food bringing the  
community together on sharing tables  

Open from 7pm, with food served from 7:30pm.  
Nibble on your table 

 
Main 

Confit duck leg served with a clementine sauce,    
savoy cabbage, potato and parsnip mash 

 
 Vegetarian option available to pre-order: 

Confit of vegetables, savoy cabbage, potato and 
parsnip mash 

 
Dessert 

Cranberry and amaretti semifreddo 
£26.50 per person 

Reserve at www.hanleyhouse.co.uk 
 

Nibbles at your table
Main

Confit duck leg served with a clementine sauce,
savoy cabbage, potato and parsnip mash

Vegetarian option available to pre-order:
Confit of vegetables, savoy cabbage, 

potato and parsnip mash
Dessert

Cranberry and amaretti semifreddo
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Stanford • Stanford • Stanford
Services in Stanford
Sunday 5th November
     Holy Communion with hymns at 10am
     Praise Service at 4pm
Sunday 3rd December
     Said Holy Communion at 8.30am
     Carol singing at 4pm as part of Stanford Church
     Christmas Tree Festival

Remembrance tide
Poppies will be available from the usual outlets
until Remembrance Sunday, 12th November. There
will be a joint TVS Remembrance Service at Kyre
Church at 10.50am on 12th November.

Sale of sweaters
The sale of sweaters in Stanford Village Hall will
be on 18th November from 9am to midday. This is
your opportunity to buy high quality knitwear for
your nearest and dearest and for yourself in time
for Christmas.  Refreshments will be served.

Christmas Tree Festival
Full details of this year’s festival are on page 14.

Whist Drive
There will be a Whist Drive at Stanford with Or-
leton village hall at 7.30pm on 21st November.

Future events
This year there will be a Carol Service at 7pm on
Christmas Eve. Sorry to disappoint all those look-
ing forward to our usual Crib Service or a Choco-
late Nativity or a Zoom broadcast from the
Bethlehem Broadcasting Corporation.
     We are still planning to have 40 for 40 and a
Wine Tasting, probably after Christmas.  If you
have any other ideas for events, please let me
know.
     
St Mary’s church
St Mary’s is now open every day from dawn to
dusk. The front door will be open (please do not
shut) and the main door will be closed but un-
locked.  Please visit and sign the visitors book and
leave any donations you wish! We are getting vis-
itors from all over the world and locally, who are
delighted to have the church open and comment
on its beauty.

Tenbury Food Bank
The box in the lobby at St Mary’s continues to be
used – thank you to all who have contributed.
Please keep your donations coming over the next
few months especially with Christmas coming!

Harvest Festival
On 1st October the church was beautifully deco-
rated by Tina Lane with produce from Anton and
Liz Sparey – thanks to both.
     We started the day with a said communion at
8.30am. Unfortunately Julia had covid and was un-
able to attend so Jen Jones took the service (her first
since her ordination as a deacon) and we were
lucky to have Sally Jones to perform the commu-
nion – thanks to both of them. At 11am the Harvest
Festival service was taken by Jen Jones and Pete
Thorp. Milada Tarka played the organ for us. We
were invited to bring non-perishable items to be
donated to the Tenbury Food Bank – at the end of
the service the Food Bank box was full! 
     During the service Nabil Jamous, Chairman of
the Trustees of Farmers Overseas Action Group
(FOAG) explained their work in Uganda – Robin
explained the FOAG Summer Appeal which is
Send a Silo to Save a Harvest (this is an appeal to
purchase steel silos to store their harvest – they are
appealing for £133 which will part purchase a silo
with the farmer in Uganda paying 40% to show
their commitment. At the end of the service there
was a collection for FOAG both on the plate and
using FOAG’s credit card machine. Several mem-
bers of the congregation contributed the full £133
– thanks to them and overall FOAG received al-
most £400 in donations for the appeal. After the
service people were asked to help themselves to
the fruit and vegetables and leave a donation in the
collection box.

Volunteers please – again
We still need volunteers for the area church com-
mittee and/or the village hall committee. Robin
(01886 853295) is happy to explain what is involved
and you are welcome to attend one of our meetings,
so that you can see what it is like. We still need peo-
ple to organise and assist. 
     Robin is particularly looking for a churchwar-
den to assist him and take over – dare you volun-
teer? While it would be great to have a volunteer
from Stanford, you can come from anywhere in
Teme Valley South. You should be confirmed! 
     Still no volunteers!

Robin DeanTemeTalk deadline 18th November
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HomeTutoring
KS2 English, Maths and French
English Literature and Language

to A Level
Proofreading and essay-writing

guidance for adults
Latin and Classical Greek to GCSE

Beginners’ piano lessons
We can offer online lessons

Paul Tiffany MA, PGCE
Catherine Tiffany MA, PGCE

Both DBS checked
01885 410229

pltiffany@aol.com

Chimney Sweep
Andy Johnson

01886 821933
07798 790913

www.andysweeps.com
 • Certificate issued
   • Weekend/evening sweeps  
   • Traditional brush/power sweep
 • Stove maintenance

 
  !

  !
   
    
    
   !
    
              !

 !!!!

Rock Bridge Club
Every Sunday at 7pm 
at Rock Village Hall

New members welcome
Phone 07854 951330 

Bowling
Keep fit and have fun!  

@ Brimfield and Little Hereford 
Bowling Club

Call Josie Ward on 01584 881435

Do you need a dependable consistent
quality supplier of seasoned and 
kilndried hardwood and softwood 

firewood?

Cut and split to suit and delivered in
breathable 1.2-cubic metre bags 

so no need to restack

Small delivery vehicle fitted with 
crane can deliver to most locations 

and situations

Call David to discuss your 
requirements on
07866 441154
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Pilgrimage from Teme Valley South to the Isle of Iona
After two years of planning,
nine intrepid pilgrims and
our four canine companions
headed north in September
to find the remote island of
Iona. Some had been before,
but for most of us it was a
venture into the unknown.
We travelled in a few small
groups, some stopping at
Tebay services overnight to
break the journey. For John
and me, wild geese flew
overhead and glorious rainbows charted our route
which took us nearly two days from Hanley. The
weather was calm and mild and there were folks
paddling in the gently lapping waters of Loch
Lomond as we enjoyed a rest and a wander before
heading to Oban to catch our car ferry across to
Mull.
     Our pilgrims’ What’sApp group started pinging
ferociously the next day as we all drew closer to the
foot ferry at a very busy Fionnphort on Mull. Hav-
ing separately navigated an hour and a half of sin-
gle-track road across Mull, and blessed with
continued balmy weather, we had already feasted
on beautiful mountain and sea views. And so we
met up with cases in tow, over 1400 years after St
Columba and his Irish monks landed on Iona bring-
ing Celtic Christianity to the island. Together we

trundled onto the ferry ...
we were a long way from
our hop-filled valley of
home, but excited for our
time on Iona.

There was a bit of a Father
Ted moment when one of
our group realised that they
could easily see Iona Abbey
and the scattered settlement
of dwellings across the
water from Fionnphort. Ex-
claiming ‘the Abbey is

smaller than I expected’, our teasing response was
‘… that’s because it’s a long way away! It’ll be big-
ger when we get closer to it’. Joking apart, the tiny
island (three miles long by a mile wide) did not dis-
appoint. The seas were aqua blue and clear and the
atmosphere very special. As pilgrims we were on
the island for three nights and stayed in a hotel just
next to the Abbey. We ate breakfast and dinner to-
gether and as we relaxed in each other’s company
the conversation and laughter flowed easily.
     We joined in community worship in the Abbey
for morning prayer at 9am and their evening service
at 9pm, where the worship was varied with power-
ful, meaningful and engaging language. The first
night as we left the Abbey we could see the Milky
Way clearly and there seemed to be three times as

Continued on page 12
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Continued from page 11
many stars visible as back home. That night was
also the first spectacular show of the aurora borealis
of the autumn. Our day times were flexible but of-
fered two creative workshops
in the wonderful community
hall, a boat trip to Staffa, walks
and an island pilgrimage. Most
of the time the weather was
good, but it poured with rain
for the pilgrimage so we took
shelter where we could and all
ended up soaked. What’s a pil-
grimage without some hard-
ship!
     I shall always remember the
wildlife, the landscape, the ec-
umenical community based in
the Abbey and the inspiring
singing there. Music seemed to
flow out of the very rocks. My
highlight however was sharing
in communion with our group
as I presided at the vast marble
altar in the Abbey. Historic
Scotland and the community
member who was sacristan couldn’t have been
more helpful. The sacristan was staying as part of
the Abbey community for three months and home
for her was the Blue Mountains just outside Sydney,
a place I knew well from my time down under. As
we chatted the miles melted away and we were two
Christians sharing in the joy of being 

in such a special place.
     I’m left pondering. Why Iona? What is so special
about that place? It is very hard to put into words

but is a combination of its his-
tory as the burial place of St
Columba in 597CE and at least
six Kings of Scotland. Also, the
centuries of prayer and pil-
grimage from across denomi-
nations, which contribute to it
being without doubt a ‘thin
place’ – a place where heaven
seems to draw close to earth,
where things seemed some-
how less separated and discon-
nected. The quality and depth
of rest I found there was imme-
diate and that feeling has
stayed with me. I think Iona’s
location as a liminal isle off the
edge of a larger island con-
tributes to its unique atmo-
sphere which is important. As
are the pristine waters and
wonderful wildlife, including

dolphins, sea otters, whales, sea birds and corn-
crakes. Finally, the presence of the Iona Community,
founded in 1938 by George MacLeod, makes a no-
ticeable difference as they welcome pilgrims and
visitors so completely. As we left on the Friday
morning ferry, guests and members of the commu-
nity were leaving too and those who stayed lined
the jetty, waving goodbye with a series of Mexican
waves. We all felt their warmth travelling through
the air and sending everyone on their way with
love.
     I shall remember our pilgrimage for many years
to come. We all left changed for ever; going as indi-
viduals and leaving as a group, having shared a
unique experience. I look forward to seeing the fruit
our Iona pilgrimage bears over the next few months
and hope that we pilgrims can bring something of
Iona to our lives here.

Rev’d Julia

Eddie’s Exterior Cleaning Service
We clean patios and driveways
We offer a patio and driveway 

sealing package
and more ...

For that professional service and finish 
call me on 07817 795161

Pureseal approved applicator
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tel: 07866 377359 

www.georginapainterblack.com
        Georgina’s Flowers

for any occasion. From Birthdays and 
Anniversaries to Funeral and Sympathy 

design all arrangements to your needs. 

at my garden in Rochford.

Garden Centre and Gift Shop
Bedding plants • Vegetable plants

Pond plants • Indoor plants
Garden furniture

Pots and garden ornaments 
Gifts and local crafts

Tuesday-Saturday 10am-5.30pm
Sunday 10am-4pm

MILL FARM COUNTRY RETAIL
Stanford Bridge WR6 6SP

07967 642270
louise@angelgardens.co.uk

Ludlow Male Voice
Choir

Come along and join in your 
favourite Christmas songs

on 
Saturday 16th December, 7 to 9.30pm

at Eastham Memorial Hall

Festive nibbles, tea, coffee 
and hot chocolate with Baileys

Bar open
£6 (cash on the night)

Book with Beryl 
on 01584 781920 or 07969 243558

Raffle for Midlands Air Ambulance  
with fabulous Christmas prizes!

Family Christmas

Saturday 16th December at 3pm
at Hanley Village Hall

Hamper prizes • Raffle • Tea and cake

A Christmas Gathering
on Saturday 2nd December

2 to 4pm
at Hanley Village Hall

Tea, coffee, hot chocolate and cake
Children’s activities

Homemade chutney and jam

Stalls available – contact Sarah
on 07796 170949
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email: reception@ajopticians.co.uk

OPEN MONDAY - FRIDAY 7.30AM - 6PM

6 months to 5 years

7.30AM - 8.30AM

Contact Abi or Rachel on 01886 812380
or Manager@cliftoneyc.co.uk

Friday 10th November 
at 7.30pm 

at Rochford Village Hall
We are pleased to welcome back

the West Midlands 
Premier Quiz Master 

who has arranged a fun quiz for all 
with a great range of rounds 

including trivia, true or false, sport, 
music and many more

Teams of four or just come along 
and join a team on the night

£10 to include fish and chip supper
Booking essential with Ann 

on 01584 781317

Sorry, no bar – please bring your own drink

Christmas Decoration 
Workshop

with Georgina Painter Black
on Monday 27th November at 6.30pm

Make a table or door decoration 
All materials provided – take your 

creation home

£25 per person including wine and nibbles 
(£5 donated tothe Air Ambulance)

Book with Celia Adams on 01584 781258
or easthamcourt@icloud.com

Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall

Christmas 
Lunch

Sunday 10th December, 1pm
Turkey, trimmings, dessert

complimentary prosecco, vegetarian option
Prepared by the village hall cook teams

Bar available from 12.30pm
£17.50 per person, under 12s £10

Booking and payment in full by 30th November
Reserve your place with Julia on

sbkvillagehall@gmail.com or 01885 410368
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Do you remember when Neil Armstrong walked on the moon? 

Do you want to use PCs/laptops/tablets/phones etc to get better deals on insurance or energy, 
to make bookings, to shop online or to use eBay to buy and sell items? 

Do you have problems connecting to the internet, printing, organising your files (documents and 
photos), setting up emails, using spreadsheets, producing documents (letters, reports, novels or diaries)?

If you can answer “yes” to these questions, then you need

I’ve been helping individuals and organisations to embrace information technology for over 40 years
I will visit you in your home or business and assess your needs 

The first assessment visit will be free after which I will charge £25 per hour 
Please contact Robin on 01886 853295

Silver Surfer Support

Silver Surfer Support

Santa’s Magical History Tour
Saturday 2nd December

Rochford Village Hall
A professional Santa experience hosted by 

actors bringing Santa's Magical History Tour 
to Rochford with a range of events for all ages

Morning, 11am
Songs, stories, puppets and Christmas wishes

around the magic wish tree with toddlers’
favourite Farmer Christmas and Thursday the Elf

£5 (babes in arms and registered carers free)

Santa’s Magical History Tour
A festive experience for all the family with 

riddles and tales of Christmas history, a game show
for all ages hosted by Mr Charles Dickens

and quality time with Father Christmas
2pm, 3pm and 4pm

(Numbers limited for each time slot so that every-
one has time to enjoy each part of the trail) 
Tickets £10,  family (up to six people) £40
early bird (book before 30th November) £8

Chilling Tales for Christmas
After dark, spooky tales and Yuletide tipple with
host Charles Dickens, mixologist Thursday and
renowned storyteller Jacob Cracker (deceased)

Ages 11 and over
Tickets £10,  family (up to five people) £40
early bird (book before 30th November) £8

To book contact Emma 
on 07712 098677

or scan the QR code
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Contract lawn mowing
Hedge trimming

Treework
Border upkeep

For a complete garden service 
telephone G Powell

D&G 
Garden Services

JAB Carpentry &
Building Repairs
All aspects of carpentry and 

building alterations undertaken
Free estimates

07976 909677
01886 853534

jabcarpentry@btinternet.com

Many congratulations to Rev’d Jen Jones on her recent
ordination. Jen will be our curate in Teme Valley
South – may she flourish in her ministry with us.  Jen
writes:

“A huge thank you to everyone who came to
Worcester Cathedral on 24th September for the
Michaelmas ordinations. I was and am still over-
whelmed by the cards, generous gifts and support
given by you all.
     I look forward to ministering in Teme Valley
South as assistant curate to Rev’d Julia Curtis and
to opportunities to meet with many of you over the
coming weeks and months.”

Our new curate

TemeTalk
The next issue of TemeTalk will be a joint De-
cember/January issue, so please let us have
details of any events in January 2024 that you
would like to be included before the dead-
line of 18th November.
 The following issue will be February 2024
and the deadline will be 18th January.

Teme Valley South 
Choir

Are you a confident sight-reading singer
with a passion for music?

We would love you to get involved in a
new auditioned choir for our parish

  • Monthly rehearsal and sung service
  • Annual special services
  • Low commitment
  • Enthusiastic and ambitious choral programme
  • Warm and nurturing environment for all

Auditions to be held from mid-November

If you would like to take part, please 
contact me as soon as possible at

music.tvspcc@gmail.com
Chloe May Kenrick, TVS Director of Music

01886 812302
or

07951 464408
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Saturday 4th November, 7.30pm

Little Miss Sunshine

A family decides to travel across the country 
when their daughter wants to participate in a 
beauty pageant, unaware of what the journey 

has in store for them.

Stars Greg Kinnear, Steve Carell, Toni Collette
Paul Dano, Alan Arkin and Abigail Breslin
Directors Jonathan Dayton, Valerie Faris

£6 per person to include a glass of wine

Films at Hanley
Village Hall

Still scary, after all 
these years

Who would have thought Bruce the shark could
affect an audience 49 years after he first swam into
a film shot?  Jaws, with its iconic music, was enter-
taining and frightening, the tension increasing
with every scene.
     The audience at Hanley village hall enjoyed a
superb 1970s themed dinner prior to the showing
of the film.  Sue produced a tasty shepherdess pie,
with a second choice of carrot loaf.  Trace cooked
a very tender boeuf bourguignon from beef reared
at Court Farm (available to buy from Sarah Geg-
gie). The second meat choice was chicken cooked
Hawaiian style with pineapple. Puddings were
Angel Delight, Barb's world-famous marsala trifle,
lemon meringues or creme caramel, a real 1970s
pudding! 
     Thanks to the audience for their support. Don’t
miss Little Miss Sunshine (see left).
     Our first film of 2024 will be My Week with Mar-
ilyn on Saturday 24th February at 6pm, to include
pheasant pie and a vegetarian option, £15 per per-
son. Please book with Trace 07972 183164.

Please note our new
email address 

ronsmum@icloud.com
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CS-PLUMBING.CO.UK

07972 435102
Are you looking for local professional

plumbing services?
Contact us and we will get your plumbing

fixed quickly and efficiently

chris@cs-plumbing.co.uk

Posada (Spanish for inn or lodging) is a religious
festival celebrated in Mexico which commemo-
rates the journey Joseph and Mary made from
Nazareth to Bethlehem in search of a safe place to
stay where Mary could give birth to Jesus.
     Our posada will begin its journey on Sunday
3rd December at St Mary’s Church, Stanford. The
knitted ‘holy family’ will stay there during the
Christmas tree festival. The family’s journey will
be complete when it arrives in Rochford on Christ-
mas Eve at the Midnight Mass service. 
     Posada is a chance to host Mary and Joseph –
to make room for Jesus at Christmas! We are look-
ing for volunteers from Teme Valley South to host
the posada overnight – welcoming the holy family
into our homes as it travels to each of our churches
for a Sunday service during Advent.
     If you would like to know more or if you
would be willing to host the family, please contact
Maggie Kingston, mdk46@phonecoop.coop. 

Posada 2023

Free parking, toilets and accessibility ramps 

Mill Farm Country Retail
Mill Farm, Stanford Bridge WR6 6SP

www.millfarmretail.co.uk

Festive Fun 
at Mill Farm

Earlybird Christmas Shopping
Thursday 2nd November

10am to 8pm

Complementary wine and mince pies from 4pm

10% OFF everything in store at
Miss Milly, Mrs Best Paper Co, Lottie’s Eco

Bailey’s Farm Shop, The Den (coffee and cake)

Spend £5 or more for a chance to win a 
Fantastic Festive Hamper 

with over £300 worth of goodies from Mill Farm 

Mill Farm Christmas Market
Saturday 25th November

9am to 5pm
Gorgeous gifts and treats

from local independent retailers

Carol singing

Father Christmas will be in his grotto 
(£5 per child, no pre-booking needed)

And we’ll be announcing the winner of our 
Fantastic Festive Hamper

Cut the costs of your bookkeeping, PAYE,
VAT, Sage, tax returns and all related

business accounting.
Teme Valley Accounts offers your business 

cost-effective rates and friendly advice locally
I have many years of experience and 
many satisfied customers in the region

I will work from your premises or my own
For a no obligation discussion or visit

please call

TEME VALLEY
ACCOUNTS

Claire Elliott
01584 881708 or mobile 07731 010099
email: Claire.tva-accounts@outlook.com

Advertise your event FREE 
in TemeTalk and reach 660 

households in seven parishes
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The Worcestershire
Chimney Sweep

Richard Haines

07752 116629, 01584 781358
lostcity5@hotmail.co.uk

www.theworcestershirechimneysweep.co.uk

Traditional & Power Sweeping Services
Certified Chimney Sweep

Insurance Recognised Certificate Issued
Stove Servicing

£2million Public Liability Insurance
Internal and External Stove Installation

Marika Harding
DO

OSTEOPATH
  • Cranial Osteopathy
  • Traditional Osteopathy
  • Treating symptoms and
     the background condition

Hanley Broadheath

01886 853080 

Dave Hughes
It is with heartfelt thanks to everyone who knew
my husband Dave Hughes, whose funeral was
held in Birmingham last month, that I let you
know that over £800 was raised for the Brain Tu-
mour Charity. The love, best wishes, sympathy
and support that I and the family have received
from you all has been overwhelming in its gen-
erosity. Thank you all so much for the cards, the
letters and other messages of kindness and com-
passion that you have sent. Apologies for not re-
plying to each of you personally but please rest
assured that your kindness was invaluable during
the dark days of Dave’s short illness and death.
     There will be a memorial service for Dave at
Rochford Church on 3rd November at 2pm and
you are all extremely welcome. Your continued
support and kindness is making a real difference
to me and to the family as we adjust to dealing
with the big space in our lives that Dave‘s death
has left.
     It is with great joy though that we continue to
celebrate Dave’s faith in Christ and the know-
ledge that he now rests with his redeemer, Lord
and friend.
     With much love and thanks to you all for your
kindness and love,

Jackie Hughes and family

Teme Valley South Churches present

Enhancing Worship
Saturday 25th November

9.30am to 4pm
at Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall

A day of workshops enhancing 
the worship we offer to God

A choice of workshops including
Welcoming church 

Reading lessons 
Flower arranging 

Music 
Leading intercessions 

A light lunch will be included

For more information or to book please 
contact TVS Admin 

assistanttvspcc@gmail.com

Yoga class
at Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall
Tuesday mornings from 10 to 11am 

Please contact Karen on 
07789 913425TemeTalk deadline 18th November
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ROB NORTHWOOD
RENOVATION AND REPAIR
OF TRADITIONAL BUILDINGS

Oak-frame Restoration and Decoration
•

Extensions and Oak Porches
•

Stonework and Roofing
• 

Pointing and Chimney Repairs
•

Lime Work
•

Complete Renovations,
Small Repairs and Maintenance

•
Over 20 Years’ Experience

01885 410425
07811 288986

info@robnorthwood.com
www.robnorthwood.com

Digital aerial and satellite services

Approved Freesat Retailer/Installer

Fully Insured and CRB checked

Telephone: 01584 811270
Mobile: 07974 706732

email: paul@angellsaerials.co.uk
web: www.angellsaerials.co.uk

As we saw in last month’s TemeTalk, climate change
due to human activity has already raised the aver-
age temperature of the planet by over 1 degree. As
we will discuss next month, international efforts are
under way to limit climate change by reducing our
burning of fossil fuels. However, it seems likely that
the temperature will continue to rise by at least a
further degree. This is expected to have very serious
consequences, especially in hot countries which may
become virtually uninhabitable, but what impact is
this likely to have on us here in the UK?
     As an island with a rather mild, wet climate, the
main direct impacts of climate change are expected
to be from storms, excessive rainfall and sea level
rise. Mean sea level around the UK has already risen
over 15 cm since 1900 and this rise is accelerating
due to melting of the Greenland and Antarctic ice-
caps and expansion of ocean water as its tempera-
ture rises. Assuming (rather optimistically) that
global warming is held to 2 degrees, the plot on the
right shows areas of England where homes are ex-
pected to be affected by coastal flooding by 2050. In
total, around 200,000 homes could be lost. The pro-
cess has already started – Happisburgh in Norfolk
and Fairbourne in Gwynedd are being progressively
evacuated as they fall into the sea. Many of the UK’s
great cities lie on river estuaries and will be threat-
ened. London is protected by the Thames Barrier,
which is raised when river water and high tides
threaten to overtop embankments. The barrier is
now closed about twice as often as when it was first
constructed and will probably need to be replaced

by 2070.
     River flooding is also expected to increase as the
weather becomes increasingly stormy and unstable,
and at the other extreme heatwaves and droughts
will become more common and more extreme. Tem-
peratures over 40 degrees were reached in the UK
for the first time in 2022 and a record number of 30
wildfires were recorded.
     Finally, the pressures caused by mass migration
are sure to grow as climate change makes whole
areas of the world inhospitable due to heat, drought
and flooding. The UNHCR estimates that over 100
million people were displaced for the first time in
2022, and major international bodies have estimated
that by 2050 there could be a billion people per year
on the move.

Trevor Ponman

Climate change – how will it affect the UK?

Properties at risk of flooding from sea level rises 
(by 2050) assuming 2C global temperature rise by 2100
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Local IT support for local people.

Over 35 years of technical
experience behind our seasoned
team ... and still going strong

Total Computer Solutions 01886 853996
Computer and laptops installation and set up
Maintenance contracts and ad hoc repairs

Please give us a ring

Paul and Cathie Tiffany live at The
Lodge in Kyre; a house rich in his-
tory. From the late 19th century, it
served as Kyre Post Office under
its postmaster George Stead.
George and Mary Stead’s first-
born child, Emmeline, died in in-
fancy and is buried in Kyre
churchyard. They had four more
children: Arthur, Gertrude,
Richard and George. 
     When World War 1 broke out,
Arthur was working in a reserved
occupation on the railways.
Richard, who had joined the Royal
Welch Fusiliers in 1911, was al-
ready a lance corporal. George
joined the 9th Sherwood Foresters, Notts and
Derby Regiment. 
     By early August 1915, Richard and George
were dead. Richard was killed in the battle for La
Neuve Chapelle on 26th October 1914, aged 26. He
is buried at the Pont du Hem Cemetery in north-
ern France. This battle was one of the very first en-
gagements of the war. Richard would have fought
alongside Indian troops to secure a frontline dur-
ing the ‘Race to the Sea’.
     George was just 23 when he was killed on the
9th or 10th August 1915 at Suvla Bay, the Dard-
anelles. His body was never recovered but his
name is recorded on The Helles Memorial.
     In March of this year, Paul and Cathie visited
Richard’s grave, now a peaceful spot in an immac-
ulately maintained Commonwealth War Graves
Commission cemetery. Since moving to the Lodge,

they have felt a strong connection
with the Stead family: standing in
the spot where Richard is laid to
rest was a particularly poignant
experience.

George sent a postcard to his
brother Arthur on 1st June 1915
from an army camp at Farnham,
Surrey. He writes excitedly about
marching past the King who was
inspecting the troops before their
departure for Turkey. George kept
a diary right up until the day he
was killed. His last entry reads:
“Early morning my mate who gen-
erally made tea with me killed –
bullet between the eyes.” George’s

matter-of-fact tone reveals how, after only a few
weeks, he had become resigned to the likely out-
come of his own situation.
     In September Robert Stead, the grandson of
Richard and George’s older brother Arthur, visited
The Lodge. He was researching his family history
in the local area. Paul and Cathie were able to ex-
change information about the Stead family’s con-
nection with The Lodge. Welcoming a member of
the Stead family to their home was a great privi-
lege – a fitting tribute to the bravery of the two
brothers.
     A Remembrance Sunday service will be held in
St Mary’s Church, Kyre on Sunday 12th Novem-
ber at 10.50am. Richard and George’s sacrifice is
recorded on a memorial plaque inside the church
and on the family tombstone by the gate.

Lest we forget

L/Cpl Richard Stead
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The Filling Station
Our next meeting is on Thursday 16th Novem-
ber at Eastham Memorial Hall at 7.15 for a
7.30pm start when Rev’d Robert Barlow will be
speaking to us. Robert is now retired but still
serves within the churches in Teme Valley
South. He was previously priest-in-charge of
Teme Valley South, formerly held the post of
Agricultural and Rural Chaplain in this area
and spent time as interim rector of Dudley.  
     We look forward to your joining us for this
evening of fellowship, worship, teaching and
refreshments.   If you are not on our mailing list
and would like further information or details
about our meetings please contact me on
kate.harley6@gmail.com.
     

Can You Help?
Shortly before he died, my friend John Lane of
Stanford, a much respected man and keen local
historian, sent me some historic documents he
had regarding Eastham parish.
     One of those was to do with earthworks on
the land close to my house and this has led me
to believe that it may well be a burial site of the
Black Death of 1348-9 and also the site of a holy
thorn tree, which I remember from my child-
hood but which fell down over 70 years ago in
the severe winter of 1947.
     If you know anything about these two sub-
jects, I would be very glad to hear from you
and to share the information I already have.
Please contact me on 01584 781521. 

David Spilsbury

do you need a little help? whatever your

requirements, i have a service to suit you

just a wash • wash & dry • just ironing

• or the whole works •

pick up and drop off • bags provided if needed

call dawn to find out more on 07541 684255
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Meadows 
Soft Furnishings

by Tracey Birks
Bespoke handmade curtains, blinds, 

soft furnishings and lampshades 
designed and made for you 

No obligation home consultation
tracey@meadows-soft-furnishings.co.uk
www.meadows-soft-furnishings.co.uk

01886 812583 or 07831 818104

Marieke Smith offers
professional, no obligation 
advice on mortgage 
and protection.

Whether you are buying
a new property, looking
to remortgage or just
want to discuss your 
options, contact Marieke 
to discuss how she can help
make your mortgage work for you.

07774 015706
marieke.smith@justmortgages.co.uk

Visiting parks and gardens is
a great way to get some fresh
air, enjoy open spaces and
look out for wildlife. The Na-
tional Open Garden Scheme
promotes lots of local gar-
dens, many of which also
offer tea and cake, always a
winning combination. I make
sure to drop in at Tenbury
Tourist Information Centre
early each year and pick up brochures for our
three counties of  Worcestershire, Shropshire and
Herefordshire. Some communities operate outside
the scheme and do their own advertising, so I
keep an eye out for those too. I shall for ever be
grateful to the people of St Michael’s who threw
open their gardens at the earliest opportunity after
lock-down. I found it such a relief to return to nor-
mality and the day was made even more memo-
rable by a flypast from the Red Arrows.
       This year is no different and so far I have vis-
ited a Neen Sollars garden showcasing an arbore-
tum planted up a vertiginous slope, a formal
garden along the Ledwyche Brook hosting carpets
of bluebells and gorgeous cherry blossom and an
organic garden in Stoke Lacy decked in an extrav-

aganza of autumn colour.  All
the gardens worked with na-
ture, all embraced water, ei-
ther in ponds or streams, and
all were home to insects and
birds who busied themselves
amongst the flowers and
trees.
I also went to two larger sites,

the National Trust’s Croome
Park and privately-owned

Spetchley Park. At Croome, the landscape of a for-
mal estate is slowly being brought back to life after
many decades of neglect. Capability Brown spent
years advising on the huge groundworks that
gave the Earl of Coventry rolling acres, a serpen-
tine lake and eye-catching follies on distant hills.
But what caught my eye was a host of dragonflies
making the most of a sunny day on the water. It
was particularly exciting to spot red-eyed dam-
selflies, a species I hadn’t seen before, and a huge
number of ruddy darters. The latter are bright red
and highly conspicuous against green vegetation.
Also on the wing were azure damselflies and em-
peror and brown hawker dragonflies.
       Spetchley gardens were different again. Here

Continued on page 24

Teme Valley Wildlife
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Mowing2Growing
Gardening Services

Garden tidy including mowing, flower bed
tending and vegetable garden clearance

Hedge trimming

Seasonal hedgelaying

Fencing

Small landscape work, including
brick and stone walling, patios and paths

Handyman services

Reliable and Friendly Service

01885 410625 / 07778 818808

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Regular fine art & antiques sales 
International online bidding 
No charges for unsold lots 
Extensive free parking & café 
Insurance & probate valuations 

 

Contact us for a free  
auction valuation 

 

01452 344499 
enquiries@chorleys.com 

 

www.chorleys.com 

 

FINE ART AUCTIONEERS & VALUERS 

01452 344499

a design enhanced by Ellen Willmott, a famous Ed-
wardian designer, has an abundance of rare plants
and trees. A deer park and large lake flank the for-
mal garden with its greenhouses, walled garden
and vine house. I was surprised to see a great va-
riety of waterbirds on the lake. Geese, grebes,

coots, ducks, swans and swooping swallows all
seemed to be getting along famously, ducking and
diving into the calm expanse of water.
       Despite passing the familiar brown tourist
signs for Spetchley on many past occasions, I had
failed to follow them during my nearly thirty
years’ residence in Worcestershire. However, I
shall certainly visit again, especially since learning
that it is home to a unique plant, the Spetchley daf-
fodil. But I wasn’t the only person to take my time
to visit. In the tea-room I bumped into a neighbour
who, like me, was enjoying a first visit there.
Length of residence in the county? More than fifty
years.
       The next meeting of the Teme Valley Wildlife
Group will be at Stoke Bliss and Kyre Village Hall
on Thursday 10th November at 7.30pm. Our
speakers will be Suzanne and Jake Tumnus whose
talk is called “Mistletoe, the Facts and the Folk-
lore”. Everyone is most welcome, and it is just £2
on the door. 

Stephanie Mocroft

For up-to-date information on what wildlife is being
seen in the area, or to give us your sightings or com-
ments, visit our Facebook page. Our programme of
events, bird survey and archive photographs are avail-
able on our website www.temevalleywildlife.co.uk  We
normally hold meetings on the second Thursday of the
month. All are welcome. Contact us by email at
tvwg@outlook.com

SEPTIC TANK EMPTYING

            • Cesspool & Pump Stations
              • Soakaways
              • Blockage Clearance
              • Sewage Treatment Engineers
              • Pumps, Compressors & Servicing
              • CCTV Drainage Surveys

www.aquacleansingltd.co.uk
enquiries@aquacleansing.co.uk

Call us now for free advice & quotation

01886 888471
Berrow Green Road, Martley, Worcester WR6 6PQ
Fast reliable service established for over 30 years

Continued from page 23
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ELECTRICAL SERVICES
SERVING THREE COUNTIES SINCE 1996

www.rewired-worcester.co.uk

Tenbury Transport Trust
Patron Angela Brinton, Deputy Lord Lieutenant of Worcestershire (Rtd)

Awarded Best Community Transport West Midlands 2021
Do you need to travel somewhere? Shopping, medical appointments, visiting friends?

Are you struggling to use public transport? 
Or perhaps you don’t have access to public transport?

Then we may be able to help
Established as a charity in 2014, Tenbury Transport Trust aims to meet

the transport needs of all ages and abilities in Tenbury Wells and the surrounding area
We use cars and wheelchair accessible mini buses and provide a safe door-to-door service

It costs just £5 per person per year to become a member so give us a ring today on

01584 810491
Our office is at 34 Teme Street, Tenbury Wells, WR15 8AA

We are open Monday to Friday from 9am to 1pm
email admin@tttrust.org.uk   website www.tttrust.org.uk   Follow us on Facebook

If you would like to become part of this amazing organisation as a volunteer 
please get in touch on 01584 810491

Kyre Park Garden

The Park consists of five lakes, waterfalls, 
follies, a Grade II listed Jacobean barn, 

a ruin and a Norman dovecote

Open daily 10am to 5pm
Suggested donation of £3.50

Dogs are welcome in the Park
and allowed off leads if kept under control

No cycles allowed in the grounds

Kyre Park, Tenbury Wells WR15 8RW

Art classes at Hanley
Art classes are on Wednesday evenings 

from 7 to 8.30 pm 
at Hanley Village Hall

Please contact Ange Jordan on 07830 914430 
if you would like to come

Table tennis at Hanley
If you would like to join in the fun 
come along to Hanley Village Hall 

on Monday evenings at 7pm.
Bats and balls are provided, your first taster
session is free, then it’s just £3 per evening.
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HWS HWS 
PEST CONTROLPEST CONTROL

20 years’ experience
Fully insured and licensed

H Rats H Mice

H WaspsH Hornets

H Bees H Fleas

H Flies H Clothes moths

H Moles H Woodworm

Telephone Darren on 
07818 034301

email ardy-hwspest@hotmail.co.uk

Farm Community Network
Confidential phone line 7am to 11pm

0845 367 9990
Samaritans

01905 21121/0345 909090
Free confidential support and advice

Tenbury & District Carers
Support Group

meets on the 4th Wednesday of every
month from 10.30 am to 12 noon

at Penlu Sports Centre
It’s available to support all carers

01886 853633

Servicing and repairs for all your garden machines
including lawn mowers, quad bikes,
chainsaw sharpening and more

Mike Savery
Call 07795 530995
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What’s on in Teme Valley South
 

  November   
   1st      Wednesday    Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am

   2nd    Thursday       Eastham Memorial Hall open evening, 7pm 

   4th     Saturday         Film Night at Hanley Village Hall, Little Miss Sunshine, 7.30pm

   9th     Thursday        Neighbourhood Lunch, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 12.30pm

   10th   Friday             Rochford Quiz with supper, Rochford Village Hall, 7.30pm

   12th   Sunday           Service of Remembrance, St Mary’s Kyre, 10.50am

   16th   Thursday       The Filling Station, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7.15pm

   17th   Friday             Pub Night, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7pm 

   18th   Saturday         Sweater Sale, Stanford Village Hall, 9am to midday

                                        Christmas Art and Craft Fair, St Michael’s Church, 10am

   21st    Tuesday          Whist Drive, Stanford Village Hall, 7.30pm

   24th   Friday             Social and Pub Night, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 7pm

   25th   Saturday         Enhancing Worship, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 9.30am

   28th   Tuesday          Rochford Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

   December
  2nd    Saturday         Santa’s Magical History Tour, Rochford Village Hall, from 11am

                                        Christmas Gathering, Hanley Village Hall, 2 to 4pm

                                        Stanford Christmas Tree Festival, 1pm to 7pm

   3rd     Sunday           Stanford Christmas Tree Festival, 11am to 4pm

  6th     Wednesday    Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am

  10th   Sunday           Christmas Lunch, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 1pm

   10th   Sunday           Christmas Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

                                        followed by Carol Service, 3.30pm

   14th   Thursday       Neighbourhood Lunch, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 12.30pm

   15th   Friday             Pub Night, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7pm

   16th   Saturday         Ludlow Male Voice Choir, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7pm

                                        Christmas Family Bingo, Hanley Village Hall, 3pm

   19th   Tuesday          Rochford Christmas Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

   29th   Friday             Social and Pub Night, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 7pm

   January
  4th     Wednesday    Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am

   19th   Friday             Pub Night, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7pm

   February
  4th     Sunday           YFC Carvery Lunch, Eastham Memorial Hall

   24th   Saturday         Film Night at Hanley Village Hall, My Week with Marilyn, 6pm

   
Send items for inclusion to Sandra Griffiths by 18th of the previous month

telephone 01568 750665 or email ronsmum@icloud.com 
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Services
November/December 2023

Daily prayer continues at 9am and 7pm on Zoom, please contact Rev Julia if you would like to

join us.

The blessings group meets regularly and is co-ordinated by Richard Skerrett who can be con-

tacted on 01886 853099 for details.

The Church of England has a pre-recorded weekly on-line service which can be found by search-

ing ‘Church of England Weekly Services’ or accessed on their website 

www.churchofengland.org/more/media-centre/church-online/weekly-online-services

Services Schedule

Sunday 5th November

10.00am                Stanford                               Holy Communion with hymns

4.00pm                  Stanford                               Praise Service

Saturday 11th November

11.00am                 Hanley William                  Observance of Armistice Day

Sunday 12th November                                  Remembrance Sunday

9.30am                  Stoke Bliss                           Holy Communion

10.50am                Kyre                                     Service of Remembrance

4.00pm                  Hanley Village Hall           Café Church

 

Sunday 19th November

10.00am                Eastham                               All Age Worship and Holy Communion

2.00pm                                                                Walking Church

Saturday 25th November

 9.30am to 4pm    Stoke Bliss & Kyre VH      Enhancing worship workshop

Sunday 26th November

10.00am                Rochford                             All Age Worship and Holy Communion

4.00pm                  Hanley William                  Evening Prayer

Sunday 3rd December                                     Advent Sunday

8.30am                  Stanford                               Said Holy Communion

4.00pm                  Stanford                               Carol Service with Posada Commissioning
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Norris
Miles

SOLICITORS
6 Market Square
Tenbury Wells
Worcestershire
WR15 8BW
Tel: 01584 810575
Fax: 01584 811759
post@norrismiles.co.uk
www.norrisandmiles.co.uk

Local Legal Advice

•  Property sale and purchase

•  Property, building and other disputes

•  Wills and Powers of Attorney

•  Administration of Estates and Tax Planning

•  Business and farm sale, purchase and
Tenancies

•  Divorce, separation, finance and children

•  Prenups and Cohabitation Agreements



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

A M BRIDGE PROPERTY SERVICES LTD

• Alterations/extensions • maintenance/repairs
• Electrical • Brickwork/tiling

• Carpentry • Patios / garden walls • Plumbing and heating

• A complete building service • Quality craftsmanship
• Full public liability insurance • Free quotations

Professional and qualified advice

MARK BRIDGE
telephone 01584 781356 • mobile 07971 530595

Rochford, Tenbury Wells

For prompt reliable attention and personal service call us!

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For independent and professional advice on residential and rural property sales,
auctions, lettings, acquisitions and valuations contact Nick Champion

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


